
1

Ginny Gemmell

Sent: Tuesday, February 21, 2023 9:17 AM
Subject: FW: BC Timber Sales Forest Stewardship Plan referral
Attachments: REFERRAL_2023_PMFSP_Agency_Municipality of North Cowichan.pdf; PacMarFSP 

Overview Mapping.pdf

 
From: Piggot, Glenn D FOR:EX <Glenn.Piggot@gov.bc.ca>  
Sent: Thursday, January 26, 2023 4:25 PM 
To: Info <Info@northcowichan.ca> 
Subject: BC Timber Sales Forest Stewardship Plan referral 
 
To Municipality of North Cowichan; 
BC Timber Sales would like to provide the attached notification of the public review and comment period for the 
replacement of the BCTS Pacific Maritime Forest Stewardship Plan, covering various locations within the South Island 
Natural Resource District.  Please feel free to call or email if you have any questions.  If you wish to submit any written 
comments please do so by March 31st.  Thank you. 
 
Regards, 
 
Glenn Piggot, RPF  
Planning Forester, BC Timber Sales 
Strait of Georgia Business Area  
phone; (250) 850-1797 
e-mail; Glenn.Piggot@gov.bc.ca  
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File:  18046-30 / PM2023 
 
Date: January 26, 2023 
 
Municipality of North Cowichan 
7030 Trans-Canada Highway 
Duncan, BC 
V9L 6A1 
 
 
RE: Referral of BC Timber Sales 2023 Pacific Maritime Forest Stewardship Plan #943 

 

To Municipality of North Cowichan, 

BC Timber Sales (BCTS), Strait of Georgia Business Area would like to provide notification of 
the commencement of the review and comment period for the proposed BCTS 2023 Pacific 
Maritime Forest Stewardship Plan (FSP) #943, replacing the previously approved 2018 FSP.  
Part of the area covered under this FSP lies within the Municipality of North Cowichan 
boundary. 
 
The proposed Pacific Maritime replacement FSP will cover operations of FSP signatories in the 
Rosewall, Little Qualicum, Millstone, Nanaimo, Chemainus, Cowichan, Koksilah, San Juan, 
Loss, Gordon, and Nitinat Landscape Units that are overlapped by Forest Development Units 
described under this Forest Stewardship Plan. The areas covered by this plan are shown in the 
attached overview map. These operations have been previously covered under the 2018 BCTS 
Pacific Maritime FSP #659 which was originally approved March 21, 2018, for a 5 year period. 
 
The draft FSP document and associated maps can be viewed online at: 
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/industry/forestry/bc-timber-sales/fsp/pacific-maritime-fsp-943 
Alternatively, a copy can be viewed by appointment at either of the following BCTS Timber 
Sales Offices: 

• 370 South Dogwood Street, Campbell River, V9W 6Y7 
• 4885 Cherry Creek Road, Port Alberni, V9Y 8E9 

Please contact Glenn Piggot, Planning Forester, by phone at (250) 850-1797 or by email at 
Glenn.Piggot@gov.bc.ca to arrange a time to view the documents. 

The FSP is available for public review and comment until March 31, 2023.  Please provide any 
comments or questions in writing to BCTS via email at BCTS.TSG.Planning@gov.bc.ca, or to 
the Campbell River mailing address noted above. In order that feedback from this referral period 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/industry/forestry/bc-timber-sales/fsp/pacific-maritime-fsp-943
mailto:BCTS.TSG.Planning@gov.bc.ca
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can be considered prior to the final submission of the FSP document, written comments must be 
received on or before March 31, 2023.   
 
Yours truly, 

 

Glenn Piggot, RPF 
BCTS Planning Forester 



2023 Pacific Maritime FSP #943 Overview Location Map; 

 

 


